
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 18, 2010 
 
Diane Calhoun 
PA Code Administrator 
Neustar, Inc. 
1800 Sutter St. Ste. 780 
Concord, CA 94520 
 
Re: In the Matter of the Waiver Request of the Threshold Requirements Outlined in 
FCC’s Numbering Resource Optimization Orders Docket No. 10-049-38     
 
Dear Diane:  
 
On November 10, 2010, the Utah Public Service Commission received a request for a 
waiver of the threshold requirements by Qwest.  The wavier request is to allow the 435-
868-6XXX 1,000 block NXX to be issued to Qwest in the Cedar City Rate Center to 
allow Qwest to meet a contiguous 500 number customer request which Qwest cannot 
provide based on its current inventory. 
 
Through correspondence, Qwest has substantiated a verifiable need for additional 
numbering resources. Qwest donated this specific block back to the pool in 2003 and it is 
still available for assignment.  Thus, based on the authority delegated to the states in 
paragraph 61 of the FCC’s Third Report and Order on Numbering Resource 
Optimization, the Utah Public Service Commission grants Qwest’s request for a waiver 
of the threshold requirements, thus allowing Nuestar, inc. to provide Qwest with the 
necessary block in the 435 NPA.         
 
If you have further questions or comments, I can be reached by phone at 801-530-6716. 
 
 
Cordially,  
 
 
/s/ Julie Orchard, 
Commission Secretary 
G#69762 

 
cc: Jesse C. Nava 


